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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services


100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) 923-1109 (Fax)


MEMORANDUM

TO: 
Mayor Marco A. Salvino, Sr.


Vice Mayor Bobbie H. Grace

Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte 
Commissioner Walter B. Duke, III 

                        
Commissioner Albert C. Jones 
FROM:    
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E., Director of Public Services

Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., Deputy Director/City Engineer
DATE:     
November 19, 2014
RE:           
Approval of Resolution to Allow Purchase of One Clam Shell Truck

Introduction and Background

Maintenance of city streets includes proper collection and removal of bulk trash and debris.  The City uses three pieces of equipment (a backhoe, a dump truck and a pickup truck) including a minium crew of three people to address this task. Public Services realizes that this is not the most efficient way of operating bulk trash collection and is recommending the purchase of a clam shell truck. Waste collection companies and other cities use a clam shell truck for this task. 
This procurement will allow the collection of bulk trash and limbs mechanically by a truck that has a knuckleboom arm with a clam shell. This will be a one-man operation; the driver will also be the operator of the clam shell.  The clam shell truck is so named because the bucket that picks up the debris looks like a clam shell.
This resolution will allow purchase of one clam shell truck from Lou Bachrodt Freightliner under Florida Sheriff’s Association Bid # 14-22-0904 in the amount of one hundred twenty nine thousand eight hundred thirty seven dollars ($129,837.00). This clam shell truck will be composed of a Freightliner conventional chassis and a new Brush Hawg Model G-224C Grapple Loader.
The funding for this truck was planned and included in the Budget for FY 2015. The funding for this purchase shall be provided from the Public Services Streets Divison Account # 001-39-01-541-64-30.
That upon delivery of the new clam shell truck to the City, the existing dump truck (2008 Ford F-750 City Truck #615) shall be declared surplus and sold at the City’s next public auction of surplus materials; and further providing that Truck #615 shall be immediately removed from service and stored at the City’s Public Services compound until the next auction.

Staff recommends approval.
Recommendation
Staff recommends that the City Commission approves the resolution to purchase a clam shell truck composed of a Freightliner conventional chassis and a new Brush Hawg Model G-224C Grapple Loader from Lou Bachrodt Freightliner under Florida Sheriff’s Association Bid # 14-22-0904, under the terms and conditions therein and authorizes the City Manager to execute same.   Staff further recommends declaring Truck #615, 2008 Ford F-750 surplus property allowing these vehicles to be auctioned off at a future date.
